Dear Parents,

Welcome to our October newsletter. Autumn has now begun and the daylight hours are getting shorter. As
you have seen we began the year with an active traffic campaign at all of our schools. Please ensure that you

continue to support this and ensure that you are not presenting a danger to children by parking too close to

our school buildings. Please ensure that you emphasise the importance of road safety with your child particu-

larly on the way to and from school.

In September the children received a special HSV badge promote Walk to School Day. We were very happy

to see so many children participate.

Last week our ID6 and NA7 children went to school camp at the Stay Okay Hostel at Gorssel in the province
of Gelderland. The week began with lovely sunny weather. Activities included shelter building, singing by the
camp fire, carpentry, nature studies, different art activities, co-operative games, an excursion to Expeditie
Robinson and a very long evening walk. Mr. Frans and Ms. Dean were able to visit the children while they

were away.

Kind regards,

Lorraine Wittenberg




Message from Lorraine Janet Dean Director HSV International Department

and Frans de Jong Director of the Dutch Department:



http://codeweek.eu
https://codeweek.nl
http://thehague.iamexpatfair.nl/
http://thehague.iamexpatfair.nl/free-registration/
http://www.iamexpat.nl/

From the KSS Location



mailto:lwittenberg@hsvdenhaag.nl

Upcoming School Holidays and Early Closures 2016-2017

Holidays
October Holiday Monday 17tth until Friday 21 October 2016

Christmas Holiday Friday 23" December 2016 until Friday 6" January 2017

Early Closures

School will close at 12:30 on the following days:
Sinterklaas  Monday 5" December 2016
Christmas Thursday 22" December 2016

Study Days
Our next study day is Wednesday 23 November 2016. On this day there will be
no school for childrenin ID R, 1, 2, 3, NA 1, 2, 3 and 4.




A MONTH IN PICTURES @ KSS

Our ID 6 children had a wonderful four days in Gorssel. Camp is one of the highlights of the
last year in primary school, with the children returning just that little bit more grown up,
after having more responsibility whilst away from home. It is also a great opportunity for

the children to mix with the other year 6 children as well as the NA 7 class from the other

locations. Many of the year 6 children will move on to the ISH together next year and
friendships formed at camp can help with the transition to secondary school. Highlights of
this year’s camp including the now traditional chaos game, a very long night walk,
carpentry, the camp fire and final night talent show as well as the adventure day at
Expeditie Robinson. The children all had a wonderful time and the teachers had a good







